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“If any man speak, let him speak as the oracles of God…” (1 Peter 4:11). 

SPEAKER

 There is much confusion in 
the religious world concerning 
the indwelling of the Holy 
Spirit. Much of this confusion 
has been brought about by the 
Calvinistic doctrine of man 
resulting in belief in an actual 
and literal indwelling of the 
Holy Spirit within one’s person.  
There is no need for this 
confusion as the Bible is clear 
in its teaching. 

 1) The Holy Spirit Dwells 
In The Christian. There is no 
question that the Holy Spirit 
dwells in us. Paul penned: “But 
ye are not in the flesh, but in the 
Spirit, if so be that the Spirit of 
God dwell in you….” (Rom. 
8:9). “But if the Spirit of him 
that raised up Jesus from the 
dead dwell in you, he that raised 
up Christ from the dead shall 
also quicken your mortal bodies 
by his Spirit that dwelleth in 
you” (Rom. 8:11). “That good 
thing which was committed 
unto thee keep by the Holy 
Ghost which dwelleth in us” (2 
Tim. 1:14). That the Spirit of 
God dwells in the child of God 
none can really deny. The 
question is: How does the Holy 
Spirit dwell in the Christian? 

 2) The Father Dwells In 
His People. Many who call 
attention to passages referring 
to the indwelling of the Holy 

Spirit ignore similar passages 
about the Father dwelling in us. 
It is written: “And what 
agreement hath the temple of 
God with idols? for ye are the 
temple of the living God; as 
God hath said, I will dwell in 
them, and walk in them; and I 
will be their God, and they shall 
be my people” (2 Cor. 6:16). 
“No man hath seen God at any 
time. If we love one another, 
God dwelleth in us, and his love 
is perfected in us” (1 Jn. 4:12). 
“Whosoever shall confess that 
Jesus is the Son of God, God 
dwelleth in him…” (1 Jn. 4:15). 
If the passages showing that the 
Holy Spirit dwells in the 
Christian prove that the Holy 
Spirit actually, literally and 
personally comes inside one’s 
body, then these passages must 
prove that God the Father also 
comes inside the body of the 
Christian. If not, why not?  

 3) Christ Dwells In The 
Christian. Whatever position 
one takes with reference to the 
indwelling of the Holy Spirit 
must also be taken with 
reference to Christ dwelling in 
us. The Bible says: “And if 
Christ be in you, the body is 
dead because of sin; but the 
Spirit is life because of 
righteousness.” “That Christ 
may dwell in your hearts by 
faith…” (Eph. 3:17). If one 

believes that Christ dwells in us 
by agency (by faith), then is it 
hard to believe that the Holy 
Spirit dwells in us by agency as 
well (by the word of truth, Gal. 
3:2; Eph. 6:17)? If these 
passages do not demand a 
personal indwelling, why teach 
that the passages speaking of 
the indwelling of the Holy 
Spirit demand a personal 
indwelling? 

 4) The Father Dwells In 
The Son And The Son In The 
Father. A reading of the 
Scriptures shows that the Father 
and the Son dwell in one 
another. Jesus said, “Believest 
thou not that I am in the Father, 
and the Father in me? The 
words that I speak unto you I 
speak not of myself: but the 
Father that dwelleth in me, he 
doeth the works. Believe me 
that I am in the Father, and the 
Father in me: or else believe me 
for the very works’ sake” (Jn. 
14:10-11). Jesus prayed, 
“Neither pray I for these alone, 
but for them also which shall 
believe on me through their 
word; that they all may be one; 
as thou, Father art in me, and I 
in thee…” (Jn. 17:20-21). If the 
passages speaking of the 
indwelling of the Holy Spirit 
are to be understood literally, 
that He personally dwells in us, 
please explain the indwelling of
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the Father in the Son and the 
Son in the Father. If the Holy 
Spirit personally comes inside 
one’s body, did the Father 
personally come inside the body 
of Jesus? Did Jesus literally and 
personally dwell in God the 
Father? Please explain. 

 5) We Dwell In The Father 
And The Son. As the Father 
and the Son dwell in us, the 
Scriptures teach that we dwell 
in them. Jesus said, “He that 
eateth my flesh, and drinketh 
my blood, dwelleth in me, and I 
in him” (Jn. 6:56). Remember 
the prayer of Jesus? The latter 
part of John 17:21 says, “…that 
they also may be one in us…” 
John also taught: “And he that 
keepeth his commandments 
dwelleth in him, and he in 
him…” (1 Jn. 3:24). “Hereby 
we know that we are in him, 
and he in us…” (1 Jn. 4:13). 
“…God dwelleth in him, and he 
in God” (1 Jn. 4:15). Whatever 
it means for us to dwell in deity 
it means for deity to dwell in us, 
as the same words are used to 
describe both indwellings. 

 6) The Spirit Dwells As 
The Word Dwells. Consider two 
parallel passages: 

 Ephesians 5:18-19: “…be 
filled with the Spirit; Speaking 
to yourselves in psalms and 
hymns and spiritual songs, 
singing and making melody in 
your heart to the Lord.” 
 Colossians 3:16: “Let the 
word of Christ dwell in you 
richly in all wisdom; teaching 
and admonishing one another in 
psalms and hymns and spiritual 
songs, singing with grace in 
your hearts to the Lord.”  
 To “be filled with the 
Spirit” is to “Let the word of 
Christ dwell in you richly” and 
to “Let the word of Christ dwell 
in you richly” is to “be filled 
with the Spirit”! The Spirit of 
God dwells in the child of God 
through the agency of the word 
of God! 

 7) Two Illustrations. It is 
said of an individual, “He is full 
of Shakespeare.” Does that 
mean William Shakespeare is 
literally and personally inside 
him? No, he has been reading 
the works of Shakespeare 
(Romeo and Juliet, Hamlet, 
Julius Caesar, etc.). Or one says, 
“I see your mother in you.” 
Does that mean that individual’s 
mother is literally inside their 
body? Of course not!  

 8) If The Holy Spirit 
Literally And Personally 
Indwells. What does He do 
upon or within you that the 
word of God does not do? Are 
you God incarnate? The Holy 
Spirit is God (Acts 5:3-4). If the 
Holy Spirit literally and 
personally dwells in you, then 
you must be God incarnate! If 
not, why not? Is the Holy Spirit 
divided up and parceled out? If 
the Holy Spirit dwells in every 
Christian, and He literally and 
personally indwells, then is He 
broken up into little fragments 
— a bit of Him in one and a 
piece of Him in another? If the 
Holy Spirit literally and 
personally indwells, why are 
some Christians weak and some 
strong? 

 Let’s just accept what the 
Holy Spirit in the Bible has 
revealed about Himself, what 
He does and how He does it, 
and quit listening to the 
personal testimony of 
misguided men. 
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